                                                  Regular Meeting August 11, 2021
    The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Carson, Matson, Fairclough and VanDervoort were present. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Craig Falcone, Barry Walsh and Gina and Chris Freeman.
     Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive reading the minutes of the previous meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Carson and passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
        Trustee Carson reports-   Lawn and leaf pickup, tree trimming, Trash drop off. Full report available in the Village Office. 

        Trustee Fairclough-   parks will be closing the end of this week. If anyone sees anything that needs attention in any of our parks. Please contact the Village Office 
        Trustee Matson- Museum is open limited hours, Wednesday and Saturday 9-3. The fund raiser was a big success around 50 people attened.
        Trustee VanDervoort-   the fire dept had13 alarms the month of July, also repairs, physicals and training. We have officially moved into our new station and retired our 3 existing stations. We had around 30 members show up for our official move as well as Village Board members. We were able to celebrate the move parading to the station as one group and a few words were said. We will be having an open house on September 25, 2021. 
             The financial report for July is as follows: Checking Acc., $642,848 Money
Market Acct; $5,024, for a total General Fund balance of, $647,872 The Special
Projects fund balance, $386,001, Unaudited Utilites, $19,114 Payroll, $12,864; and section 8, $33,701. The current abstract on the General Funds totals $25,135.84, Special Project abstract in the amount of $66,560.00, CDBG in the amount of $149,761.27. 
Trustee Fairclough moved to pay these bills upon approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor Mahoney-    Fire House is up and running, a few small details are being worked on. South Street project they are working on the sewer, should finish this week. Then move on to curbs and sidewalks next week. 
Trustee Matson offered resolution   #       give permission to close off part of Middle and Second Street for a block party, August 28th  with a rain date for the 29th. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                 Trustee Carson offered resolution#     schedule the dedication an open house at the new fire station on Saturday September 25, 2021 at 2:00PM. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mahoney voted yes. 

                 Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#         hire Top Notch Fence Company to install new fence at the new fire house and the Eight Street Park. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                 Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#   to appoint Kasey Nieckanz member of the Waterford Fire Dept. Ford Hose. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                                         As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM.                                                           

                                                                                        Respectfully submitted,  
                                                                                   Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk                                                                               
